

BROOKE ELEMENTARY HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES for January 11, 2016

Number of people in attendance: 10

- CALL TO ORDER: Melinda Eck called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.
- PRINCIPAL'S REPORT: Mary Pat Long
 - Thanks for ongoing teacher apprecia\$ons! We all love the goodies! **There is still one unclaimed crock pot!
 - Safety drills
 - Elementary schools exploring how to conduct active shooter situation. Police are teaching "run, hide, fight"
 - Mid-Year assessments
 - 25th Anniversary
 - Mosaic ready to hang!
 - Facebook page already out there
 - Technology
 - Hour of Code
 - Projection system in gym
 - Young Innovator's Fair
 - More classes with SMART technology?
 - Career Day Friday, May 13
 - Targeting 3rd and 4th grades
 - End of 2nd Marking Period
 - End of 2nd marking period January 28
 - Grades viewable in Skyward on February 9 at 4 PM
- TEACHER'S REPORT: Mary D.
 - RIF days starting tomorrow. A free book is offered to every student about 2 or 3 times a year. Research ocean animals went home on Friday.
- CO-PRESIDENTS' REPORT: Melinda and Lynne
 - Birthday spirit sticks
 - Spirit gram coming in the spring
 - No basket raffle chair
 - No Boosterthon next year. Dance-a-thon if it should come back.
- RECORDING SECRETARY'S REPORT: Tara Grotto
 - Minutes from last meeting of November 2015 are posted to the website. Motion to pass the November minutes approved by Andrea 2nd by Heather
- CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S REPORT: Heather H
 - Content welcome
- TREASURER'S REPORT: Shannon Dauphin
 - Budget reviewed by Tara G.
- COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Art Fundraiser: Shannon Dauphin

Basket Raffle: No update

Beautification: Lynne Lombardo

Book Fair: Michelle Christie and Katie Druckenmiller

- Spring book fair will be 4/27-5/6.
- Due to new PA tax laws books will now be taxable

Color Me Fun Run (CMFR): Roseann Stadler/Tracey:

Brainstorming something with the 4th graders

- Would like it if a portion of the proceeds could be directed towards STEM. If not for this year then definitely for next year. Some ideas presented included:
 - o Makey makey <u>www.makeymakey.com</u>
 - o 3D Printer
 - o Osmo

Family (Bingo) Night: Debbie Reigh School Store: Michelle Christie

Teacher/ Staff Appreciation: Katie Druckenmiller, Dawn Svendsen

• Provided desserts for teachers in December. Future events are not yet planned.

Yearbook: Shannon Dauphin and Lynne Lombardo

If anyone has pictures they would like to share for the yearbook, please send them to brookehs339@gmail.com. Thanks so all those that have shared pictures so far.

• NEW BUSINESS:

Butterfly garden spring cleanup Saturday morning clean up March

ADJOURNMENT:

- The meeting was adjourned at 7:47
- Motion to pass was made by Melinda Eck and seconded by Andrea

****THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD March 14, 2016. ****